
November 8, 2020 
 
Good Evening to Mrs. Jones & Mrs. Holmgren’s class: 
 
We are reaching out to you today regarding a positive COVID-19 case.  We have been 
notified that a 3rd grade student in Mrs. Jones’ class has tested positive. There is also a 
sibling in Mrs. Holmgren’s 1st grade class, but their test results came back negative. The 
family will be under quarantine for 14 days, and both students will attend class virtually 
during this time.  The student who tested positive was last in the building on Thursday, 
November 5.  
 
We are reaching out to the families with students in both of these classes, so that you are 
aware and so you can make the best decision for your family. You may continue to send 
your students to school, or you may choose to have them attend virtually if you are feeling 
uncomfortable. Per our policy, if your child is exhibiting any symptoms, we would 
encourage you to keep them home please. 
 
Due to the procedures we already have in place, and the precautions exercised by this 
family, we are confident that there is no need for other students or staff to quarantine at 
this time.  These procedures include frequent hand-washing and hand sanitization, limited 
interactions with other students and staff with 6+ feet social distancing for less than 15 
minutes, and mask wearing in common spaces.  We will partner with the Health 
Department as instructed when they contact us. 
 
It is our goal and desire to continue to communicate with the Parkway Community in the 
best way possible.  In doing so, we are following the ​MDHHS Reporting Expectations of 
COVID-19 at Schools​. 
 
As always, we covet your prayers as we continue to navigate these challenging times. 
 
In Christ,  
 
Parkway Administration 
 
 
 
 

https://www.michigan.gov/coronavirus/0,9753,7-406-98178_98455-541860--,00.htm
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To ALL ELEMENTARY: 
 
November 8, 2020 

Good Afternoon Parkway Community: 

 

We are reaching out to you today regarding a positive COVID-19 case.  We have been 
notified that a 3rd grade student (in Mrs. Jones Class) has tested positive. They have a 
sibling in 1st grade but their test results came back negative. The family will quarantine for 
14 days, and both students will attend class virtually during this time.  The student who 
tested positive was last in the building on Thursday, November 5.  
 
You may continue to send your students to school, or you may choose to have them attend 
virtually if you are feeling uncomfortable. Per our policy, if your child is exhibiting any 
symptoms, we would encourage you to keep them home please. 
 
Due to the procedures we already have in place, and the precautions exercised by this 
family, we are confident that there is no need for other students or staff to quarantine at 
this time.  These procedures include frequent hand-washing and hand sanitization, limited 
interactions with other students and staff with 6+ feet social distancing for less than 15 
minutes, and mask wearing in common spaces.  We will partner with the Health 
Department as instructed when they contact us. 
 
It is our goal and desire to continue to communicate with the Parkway Community in the 
best way possible.  In doing so, we are following the ​MDHHS Reporting Expectations of 
COVID-19 at Schools​. 
 
As always, we covet your prayers as we continue to navigate these challenging times. 
 
In Christ,  
 
Parkway Administration 
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